[image: image1.png]Cfgulkhill

Family Practice




Patient Participation Group

Notes of an On-line Meeting
held on Tuesday 21 July 2020 at 1.30pm
via Zoom
Present:

Patients: 




DH, JH, VP, CVC, IVC
GP Partners



Dr Majida Hussain 






Dr Moin Kapadia 







Dr Intkhab Raja 

Practice Nurse



Ms Aamino Mohammud 
Minutes:




CVC
1
The purpose of this meeting was for the doctors to bring members of the PPG up-to-date with the workings of the practice since the outbreak of the Covid-19 virus and lockdown. Therefore, the minutes of the previous meeting were not considered and there was no other agenda.
2
Dr Raja was introduced as a new Partner who had joined the practice in April 2020.
3
As soon as webcams were set up in clinic rooms, the practice adopted the triage model and would continue to do so for a long time. All the appropriate equipment was in place. patients who need to attend for face to face consultation, their temperature taken when they arrive. 
4
The clinicians were being pro-active rather than reactive and had started calling in patients for routine blood pressure and diabetes, asthma follow-ups, childhood immunisation and baby checks, maternal postnatal checks, as well as blood and urine tests. Patients were phoned or send AccuRx text message with the results. 
5
Now that many patients were becoming more confident in going out, the practice was becoming busier. Efforts were being made to bring the most vulnerable into the building early in the morning. There is an identified separate room to see patients arriving with suspected Covid-19 symptoms. The CCG created HOT HUB to deal with patients with suspected and confirm COVID-19.
6
Patients who are identified as high risk and over 65 or those with chronic illness and are too frightened to go to the surgery and were self-isolating. They were being contacted by the Social Prescriber to check whether they needed help with shopping and other issues. 
7
Guidelines had been received and some required major changes, eg wearing PPE when seeing each patient and extra cleaning afterwards which take an extra 10-15 minutes. Chalkhill Family Practice was working with the Ellis Practice, particularly in implementing infection control guidelines and the one-way system, but there was difficulty as they share the waiting room.
8
Both Northwick Park and Central Middlesex Hospitals were now taking routine appointments and have a policy to telephone patients before follow-up appointments. JH said she had recently experienced a more efficient service and found the hospital to be very quiet.
9
The GPs’ workload had reduced at the beginning of the pandemic for a short while, but now back to previous levels. The E-Consultation system was working better and often a face-to-face appointment is offer if patients need a procedure to be performed, or need physical examination or blood test. For example, some problems can be sorted by referral the various therapies or help from the Social Prescriber, leaving the doctors time to concentrate on the more complex patients. Before a doctor telephones a patient, they read the information submitted in the e-consultation and this can save time and their questions can be more focused.
10
Many children were being seen, including for the eight week check-up for babies and for immunisation.

11
The doctors were unaware of changes to the Urgent Care facilities in the area, or of the R rating at any time among the practice’s patients.
12
It had been noticed that the practice’s website had been greatly improved. However, the opening times differed from what was shown on the NHS website, in particular the lunch time closing. PPG members were told that, although the practice was no longer closed between 12.30pm and 1.30pm, the time was used by staff for admin work like repeat medication, scanning letters and calling patients for follow up or blood test.
13
The new Practice Manager would be starting full-time the following Monday. Since being appointed in August 2019, he had been available for just 1½ days a week as he had to give his previous employer three months’ notice. This had caused the GPs to deal with extra admin, and they were congratulated for coping.
14
Follow-up text messages continued to be sent to patients after appointments. However, looking at the long-term, if changes to the way of operating the service changed, consultation with patients would be required. IVC and CVC wished the partners to be aware that they had access to a skilled resource and would be happy to be of assistance. 

15
The local Primary Care Network (PCN) had suggested a joint meeting with all the PPGs in the area in August. This suggestion was well received by all.

16
The flu season would be starting soon and the doctors were concerned how the immunisation programme could be implemented safely, avoiding too many patients going into the surgery to prevent the spread of Coronavirus. A one-way drive through marquee in Asda’s car park was being considered. Ideas were being discussed how to help housebound patients because the doctors thought the District Nurses, who usually vaccinate these patients, may be too busy this year.
17
Dr Hussain was curious to know whether some patients – having been given an educational video – would be prepared to self-inject. Both CVC and IVC had had to do so post-operatively and were enthusiastic about this idea.
18
IVC reported that he had recently resigned from Brent Patient Voice and it was widely thought that such fora would be folding with the centralising of the NHS. It was understood that CCGs were to be dissolved, with consultants making decisions rather than GPs.

The meeting ended at 2.30pm

Date of Next Meeting

To be announced
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